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Thank You to our Volunteers                                                       
Nursery Volunteers for October                                                                      

                                       October 1 Jackie Kirkland                                          

   October 8 Laura Carter                                       

   October 15 Judy Carr                      

                October 22 Shirley Harris                                   

   October 29 Stephanie Hankins   

  Children’s Church Volunteers for October 

 October 1 No Children’s Church (World Communion Sunday)

 October 8 Wes and Lynne Waugh                     

 October 15 Lou Moore     

  October 22 Jerry and Mary Hutchens 
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FORWARDING SERVICE REQUESTED 

 

Dear Rumple Family, 

It seems I can’t say this enough these days--we have Good News to share!   

We have Good News to share with each other, with the community, and beyond.  

I continue to be excited about all that Rumple is engaged in from collecting and 

assembling hygiene kits to help with hurricane and earthquake relief  

(assembling will be after dinner on Wednesday, October 11) to the wonderful 

plans for October 29 when we will celebrate, with First Presbyterian Church of 

Boone, the 500th anniversary of the Reformation, both in morning worship and 

with a special hymn festival at 4 that afternoon. 

The month of October is a rich and full month at Rumple. We begin with cele-

brating World Communion Sunday on October 1. In worship we’ll celebrate our 

connection to our brothers and sisters around the globe at the communion table 

and offer our prayers for them.  On October 8 we will celebrate the mission and 

ministry of Rumple and ask each individual and family connected to Rumple 

(members, affiliates, and friends) to make a commitment of both talents and 

treasures to Rumple for 2018.  We’ll also enjoy a beautiful slide show celebrating 

Rumple that our very talented Jim Ruff is creating. 

Then, on October 15 worship will look a little different than it normally does. 

Worship will conclude by 11:35 in preparation for our fall congregational meet-

ing.  The Session voted to call this meeting but to be very intentional about the 

meeting having all the time and space that is needed for prayer, explanation, 

and voting.  We have Good News to share because men and women have an-

swered God’s call and said yes to serving Rumple as leaders!  I hope you will 

come and participate in this important right you have as a church member.  

There will be cider and snacks after the meeting, in the church lobby. 

But, that’s not all! On October 22 we’ll be blessed with Stephanie Hankins and 

students from campus ministry at ASU with us to help lead worship.   The youth 

(and anyone who would like to join them) will be sharing candy and God’s love 

with all who make their way down Main St. at this year’s Halloween parade, on 

October 28 at 5:30.  And, then there’s Reformation Sunday on October 29, 

which I already referenced before.  

I look forward to this wonderful and full month of October with you.  I continue to give thanks to God who called 

us together as pastor and congregation.  We have Good News to share! 

Your Pastor,  

Kathy 

Rum pl e  Me m o r i a l  P r e s b yt e r i a n  C hur c h  

SLATE and STONE 
October 2017 

Called to Worship   Empowered to Serve      

A Mission Church                                          

Bringing Members In, Sending Disciples Out 

Church Office Hours 
Monday – Thursday 
9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m. 
 

828-295-7675 
www.rumplechurch.org 

 

Sunday Services 
9:45 a.m. Sunday School 
11:00 a.m. Worship 
 

CHURCH LEADERS & STAFF 
 

Clerk of Session: Mary Lentz 
Class of 2017 
Audrey Gurkin 
Brenda Lentz 
Bill Thorn 
 

Class of 2018 
Barbara Julien 
Danny Kirkland 
Mary Lentz 
Mike Rhyne 
 

Class of 2019 
Davis Hankins 
Misty Mayfield 
Kim Rogers 
Cullie Tarleton 
 

CHURCH STAFF 
Kathy Beach, Pastor                            
pastor@rumplechurch.org     
Cameron Womack, DCE                      
educator@rumplechurch.org  
David McCollum, Director of Music           
directorofmusic@rumplechurch.org  
Hazel Smithey, Secretary                          
office@rumplechurch.org                                     
Eric Luke, Accompanist                 
accompanist@rumplechurch.org                                         
Cassidy Nooner, Youth Intern                        
Heather Sigmon, Custodian                                   
Claire Denness, Nursery Attendant                      
Kelly Ginsberg, Nursery Attendant 



 

  2017 Nominating Committee 

The Session has called a Congregational Meeting for Sunday, October 15, immediately fol-

lowing morning worship.  See below for details about the time and shape of this meeting.   

The 2017 Nominating Committee will present a slate of four elders (two men and two women 

as per the Rumple manual of procedures) for the class of 2020 and of three at large mem-

bers for the 2018 Nominating Committee to the congregation as candidates for election.    

Pictures and biographical information on all of the candidates will be available on the 

church website, in the October 8 church bulletin, and in the weekly enews September 29 

and October 5 and 12.  Paper copies will be available in the church office. 

The four elder nominees from the Nominating Committee are: Jim Crowell, Jerry Hutchens, 

Jane Rogers, and Lynne Waugh. 

The three Nominating Committee nominees are: Tim Harris, Teresa Lentz, and Greg Tar-

button. 

The Nominating Committee followed the nominations process as outlined the Book of Order 

of the PC(USA) and Rumple’s own Manual of Procedures.  In August, they solicited names 

from you, the members and friends of Rumple.  They received a generous number of nomi-

nations this year. In September, the committee begin their prayerful deliberations of select-

ing four nominees willing to serve as elders and then three at large members as nominees 

for next year’s Nominating Committee. 

The committee asked the Session to call a congregational meeting for October 15, where the 

official election of elders and Nominating Committee members will take place.  As is allowed 

in Presbyterian polity, other candidates may be nominated from the floor, if the person nom-

inating has previously secured the permission of the candidate.  All active members (but not 

affiliate members) of Rumple are eligible to serve as elders and are able to vote in the con-

gregational meeting. 

The Session has agreed that this year, the worship service on the date of the congregational 

meeting, October 15, will last only 30-40 minutes so that the congregational meeting can 

begin by 11:40 and leave plenty of time for discussion, clarification of issues, and prayer.  

After the meeting, there will be a light reception in the church lobby.  All members of Rum-

ple are encouraged to be present at the meeting to exercise your right and privilege to vote. 

Thank you to this year’s Nominating Committee for their prayers, leadership, and hard work 

in selecting four elder nominees and three Nominating Committee nominees. Committee 

members are:  Kathy Early (chair), Audrey Gurkin, Mike Mayfield, Curt Salthouse 

(secretary), Bill Thorn. 

 

Under the leadership of our Youth Intern, Cassidy Nooner and the Youth Committee, our Mid-
dle and High School youth are active participants in the life of Rumple Church. We welcome 

members and friends to any and all of our meetings, retreats and conferences.  
Contact Cassidy Nooner at youth@rumplechurch.org to stay connected! 

 

What’s happening in October? 
 

October 1 – Regular Meeting at the Youth Cottage 
4:00 – 5:30 p.m. Middle School Youth 

5:00 – 6:30 p.m. High School Youth  
 

October 8 – Let’s Go Hiking! 

Bring a lunch and gather at the youth cottage following worship then  
we will hike the Boone Fork trail. 

All of Rumple is invited! 
 

October 15 – Regular Meeting at the Youth Cottage 
 

October 20 – 22 – Service Retreat at Camp McCall 

This is a High School only event. To register, please see Cassidy. 
 

October 28 (Saturday) 

Box Maze and Hand out candy at the Blowing Rock Halloween Festival. 
Meet at the youth cottage at 1:00 p.m. 

 
How can I help? 

Chaperone an event! Extra adults are always needed and welcomed at all Youth events. We 

must have 2 adults present at all times, so join us and get to know the youth of Rumple. 
Provide Food! Teenagers are always hungry, so sign-up to provide a meal, bring snacks or re-

plenish the youth cottage of coffee, drinks and breakfast items. 
Please contact Cameron Womack, DCE to sign-up to help! 

educator@rumplechurch.org 

 

 

 Rumple Youth 

Halloween Events      October 28 

Stop by Rumple for candy while you are in town 

Monster Parade at 5:30   

 

  

Rumple Sweatshirts for Sale 

The Youth Group is selling Rumple 

Sweatshirts for $8.00 each. Please 

see any youth member or church 

staff to get your sweatshirt.  Most 

sizes are available.   

mailto:youth@rumplechurch.org
mailto:educator@rumplechurch.org


PRESBYTERIAN DISASTER ASSISTANCE        Out of Chaos, Hope 

Give today to help Presbyterian Disaster Assistance bring hope and healing to                                                  
Texas families impacted by Hurricane Harvey. 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) is in touch with presbyteries in affected areas of Texas to offer as-
sistance. We are standing by with resources and National Response Team members ready to deploy upon 
invitation and wen it is safe to do so. 

For those who wish to support PDA’s emergency response and recovery efforts, gifts can be designated to 
DROOO169-Harvey. We need your help. Please give generously. 

If you prefer to mail a check, you may send it to: 

 Presbyterian Church (USA)   PO Box 643700  Pittsburgh, PA 15264-3700 

You may also call us Monday through Friday, 8am to 5pm (EST) at 1-800-872-3283 and donate by phone. 
For updates, please go to pda/pcusa.org.   

Please join us in praying for courage for those who are suffering; wisdom and diligence among agencies and 
individuals assessing damage and directing relief efforts; and for generosity to flow as powerfully as rivers 
and streams, as we respond to the deep human needs left in the wake of the storm.                                           
Rev. Dr. Laurie Ann Kraus, Presbyterian Disaster Assistance 

Presbyterian Disaster Assistance is asking us to bridge the GAP—give, act, pray to help those affected by 

Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria. For those who wish to support PDA’s emergency response and recov-

ery efforts, gifts can made online, pda/pcusa.org. If you prefer to mail a check, you may send it to: Presby-

terian Church (USA), PO Box 643700, Pittsburgh PA 15624-3700. You may also call Mon-Fri, 8am-5pm est 

800-872-3282 and donate by phone.  

 

The North Carolina Presbyterian Historical Society will hold its 2017 Fall Meeting on 
Saturday, October 14, at the First Presbyterian Church in Concord, NC. The church has 

a very interesting history, and the meeting will include a tour of their 3-acre Memorial Gar-
dens. The gardens were begun in the 1930s around and through the 200-year-old cemetery, 
and it is now recognized as one of the most beautiful gardens in the state. Registration and 

coffee will be from 9:30 to 10:30.  The schedule, registration form, and address are on the 
website at www.ncphsociety.org, or contact Program Chair Steve McRae 

at smcrae@stevemcraelaw.com or (336) 693-1929.  

 

 
 
 
 
 

The Dunn Fund 

The Youth Committee of Rumple Memorial Presbyterian Church is currently taking requests 
for funding through The Dunn Fund. This fund was established by R. A. Dunn through his 

estate and is under the management of Rumple Church. The fund is used to further the 
Christian work of the youth of Blowing Rock. Past recipients have included, Girl Scout and 

Boy Scout troops, BRAHM Preschool Programs, Blowing Rock School, Rumple Youth and 
Faithbridge UMC. If you know of a group that might benefit from this fund, please inform 
Danny Kirkland, elder liaison to the Youth Committee or Cameron Womack, DCE. Deadline to 

submit a request is October 31. 
 
Confirmation Class Begins… 

 Three young men, began a new Confirmation class on Sunday September 24. Confirma-
tion is an important process in a young person’s life. Through classes with church staff and 

relationships with Elder mentors, a young person seeks to discern a decision for themselves 
for church membership. Part 2 of our Constitution, the Book of Order, says of confirmation: 
“The church nurtures those who are baptized as children and calls them to make public their 

personal profession of faith and their acceptance of responsibility in the life of the church.” W-
4.2003 

 Those who are currently on this journey include, Ryan Beach-Verhey, August Carter 
and Noah Schoonover. Please be in prayer for these students, their families, church staff and 
elder mentors as they walk through this process together.  

 
GIFT: Growing in Faith Together 

 G.I.F.T. Growing in Faith Together is a program from children in Kindergarten – 5th 
grade and their parents. Once a month, families gather to study a topic together.  
 Our next GIFT class will be on Sunday October 29, at 10:00 a.m. in the Butterfly Class-

room. Our topic is Reformation Sunday. Please RSVP to Cameron Womack by Sunday         
October 22. 
 

 
 

 

Stay connected with Rumple! 
Like us on Facebook, visit our website www.rumplechurch.org, Follow the youth on Instagram, 
#rumpleyouth,  and add your email to our weekly e-newsletter 

Rumple Memorial Presbyterian Church is Sharing Treasures New and Old in 2017, the 

130th year of Rumple’s ministry and mission in the High Country and beyond.  This fall we 

are celebrating  that Rumple has a message of Good News, of hope, of love, of grace in this 

broken and hurting world.  The church proclaims good news, redemption, and everlasting 

hope to the world each and every day. The mission, ministry, and maintenance of Rumple, 

that allows us to continue to share this Good News, is made possible, primarily, by the esti-

mates of giving (pledges) made by you- Rumple’s members, affiliates, and friends. Commit-

ment Sunday is October 8. Look for a letter, brochure, and estimate of giving card in the 

mail in early October.  Rumple has Good News to Share in 2018! Please give your prayerful 

consideration to how God is calling you to be a part of this mission.  

http://www.ncphsociety.org/
mailto:smcrae@stevemcraelaw.com
http://www.rumplechurch.org


Rumple at Work 

Rumple on a Mission  
 

Thanks for making our summer Rumple on a Mission with Food 4 Families and Back 2 

School a huge success! Rumple is supporting Watauga County Habitat for Humanity dur-

ing our fall Rumple on a Mission. As a Watauga County Habitat for Humanity Covenant 

Church, Rumple is committed to serving with Habitat to improve our community by build-

ing decent, affordable homes in partnership with families in need. You may remember that 

we raised funds last year to help Habitat begin the Faith Build project for the Love family. 

We are now seeing the Love house take shape. Volunteer groups from Rumple worked on 

the Love house on September 9 and 23. Thanks to the work crews and lunch volunteers! We 

will hear from Watauga Habitat and renew our Covenant during worship in October.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Session of Rumple Memorial Presbyterian Church consists of our pastor as moderator 

and eleven ruling elders, elected by the congregation. They meet monthly on the fourth Mon-

day at 5:30. If you have items for the session, please see Kathy Beach, Session Moderator. 

 

I see life as both a gift and a responsibility. My responsibility is to use what God has given me to help 

his people in need. 

―Millard Fuller, Co-founder of Habitat for Humanity International 
 

Rumple on a Mission continues to support the work of Watauga County Habitat for Humanity. Last 

year, we raised funds to help Habitat begin the Faith Build project for the Love family, and Rumple 

volunteers have continued to make a difference with two work sessions on the Love house during Sep-

tember. Thanks to everyone who volunteered, either to work on the house or to provide lunch to the 

work crews. As a Watauga County Habitat for Humanity Covenant Church, Rumple is committed to 

serving with Habitat to improve our community by building decent, affordable homes in partnership 

with families in need. If you, your Sunday School class, Circle, social group, etc., are interested in get-

ting involved with the Love house, please contact Tim Harris at 828-262-1067. There’s always room 

for more volunteers!  

You may also help support the Watauga County Habitat for Humanity by participating in the sixth 

annual Blueprints & Bowties Live Auction and Gala, to be held Thurs., Oct. 19 from 6:30-9:30 at the 

Habitat ReStore. Tickets available at www.wataugahabitat.org, or by calling 828-268-9545. 
 

Blowing Rock CARES, a food bank that helps provide basic non-perishable food to families and indi-

viduals in Watauga County, is open for clients on Mondays from 9am to 1pm here at Rumple.  

The October items of need for Blowing Rock CARES are cans of diced or whole tomatoes, fruit in natu-

ral juices, and canned tuna.  Donations of toilet tissue are welcome every month. Please bring your 

items throughout the month of October and leave them in the shopping cart in the church lobby. 

If you’re a seasonal resident cleaning out your pantry to prepare to leave the area, the food bank 

would also welcome donations of ANY non-perishable items that are unopened and in-date.  
 

In coordination with Presbyterian Disaster Assistance (PDA) and Church World Service, we will as-

semble 150 Hygiene Kits to help victims of Hurricanes Harvey and Irma. With the scope of the disas-

ters over the past month, we feel like our congregation is again ready and willing to do something tan-

gible to help those in need. Assembling the Hygiene Kits also gives our youth an opportunity to do 

something “hands on” to provide immediate assistance.                                                                       

Among the items we need are: 

Hand towels, approximately 15”x 28” to 16” x 32”            Washcloths 

Finger nail or toe nail clippers                                          Wide-tooth combs 

Bath size bars of soap                                                      Toothbrushes in package 

Band-aids (standard size)                     Hairbrushes         Chapstick  
 

(We do NOT need toothpaste, as the organization will add toothpaste to the Hygiene Kits) 

We will ship the boxes of the Hygiene Kits to Church World Service, so we’re also happy to take dona-

tions to defray those costs.  

Please bring any items you’d like to donate to the donation box in the church lobby.  
 

Rumple on a Mission 

Fifth Monday Service at Hospitality House  Every 5th Monday, Rumple Church is re-

sponsible for cooking and serving food for the Hospitality House in Boone. Our next 

dinner is October 30. If you can help, please contact Katie Gurkin from the Missions  

Committee at 336-971-9642 or gurkink@aol.com.   

I have mentioned before that I have a Pastoral Relations Committee (PRC) which the Ses-

sion has given their blessing to.  I am grateful that Mary Lentz (clerk of session), Ann 

Rhyne, Mike Steele, and Cullie Tarleton (active elder) have agreed to serve on this committee 

for my first year.  I will meet with them, regularly, to get and give feedback and to share ide-

as.  They are my direct communication pipeline. I hope that you will always come to me di-

rectly with but please also know these good folks meet with me regularly.  The church direc-

tory has the most up to date contact information for each of them.   

http://www.wataugahabitat.org


FELLOWSHIP DINNERS AND SECOND 

SUNDAY LUNCHES 

This fall the Fellowship Committee invites 

the Rumple family to enjoy both Wednes-
day night dinners and Second Sunday 
lunches! Wednesday events will begin at 

6:00.  Lunches will begin right after Sun-
day morning worship. 
 

Wednesday Night Fellowship Dinners 

continue on Wednesday October 11 at 6:00 in the Fellowship Hall. 
The menu is soup, salad, bread and dessert. There will be a vege-

tarian soup option. After dinner everyone who is able is invited to 
stay and help assemble and pack hygiene kits for Presbyterian Dis-

aster Assistance hurricane relief. Please RSVP to Hazel by email 
(office@rumplechurch.org), call the church office or sign up on the 
church website.   
 

Sunday, November 12th  The Annual Rumple Chili Cook Off!!!  
Sunday, December 10th -Lunch and The Rumple Christmas    

Cookie Swap and cookie decorating for children 

 

 

 

 

Around Rumple 

Presbyterian Women Circle News and Meetings                   

Moderator Linda Mauldin 295-3327 

Circle I meets the first Monday of each month August –May at 6 

pm in a restaurant, a member’s home or in the Rumple House.                         

Teresa Lentz  295-3276   

Circle II meets the second Monday of each month at 2pm in the 

home of Mary Lentz  295-7289.                                                                                              

Circle III meets the third Monday of each month May-October at 
10:30 in the Rumple House or a member’s home.                             

Jean Baskin 295-0901                                                         

Circle IV meets the second Monday of each month April –

December in a member’s home or the Rumple House. Members 
gather at 1:00 for fellowship and refreshments and the meeting 

starts at 1:30.  Betty Womack  912-687-6483                                                    

Circle V meets the first Wednesday of each month April-December 
at the Rumple House. Members gather at 9:30 for fellowship and 

refreshments and the meetings starts at 10:00.                             

Kathy Earley 263-0255. 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
 

2  Ruth Henson 

2  Mike Harper 

4  George Ligon 

4  Elizabeth Stover                 

4  Teresa Smith 

7  Katie Gurkin 

8  Betty Womack                    

9  Jim Veorse                      

9  Cameron Womack                        

9  Angie Alexander                       

9  Nathaniel Hankins                 

10 Jerry Hutchens               

10 Steve Kincaid                

11 Joanne Akins                   

11 Bonnie Ewing                  

12 Mike Steele                 

13 Mark Johnson                    

14 Burt Myers                  

14 Stephen Clay                                

19 Judy Carr                  

19 Will Kirkland              

19 Deatra Younce                                 

21 Harriett Myers                  

22 Adele Dunbar                

22 Grace Robbins           

26 Kathy Beach                    

27 Joe Carr                     

28 Genevieve Waugh           

28 David Hardage              

29 Martin Clay                    

31 Brian Womack               

Reformation Day   Gosh, it’s hard to believe it’s been 500 years. Where does the time go? 

The Reformation began  in 1517, exactly 500 years ago, and will be commemorated this com-
ing October 29, 2017. Martin Luther was said to have nailed a copy of his 95 Theses on the 

door of the church in Wittenberg, Germany that protested, among other things, the selling of 
indulgences to absolve the sins of the people. Luther’s stance of salvation by grace and faith 
alone stood in stark opposition to the Catholic Church’s stance of salvation by works. Seen as 

the spark that ignited the Reformation, Luther’s act of defiance began a movement that to 
date boasts about 41,000 different Christian denominations in five major families of church-
es/communions (Answers.com).  
 

To celebrate this historic day, the Adult Choir at Rumple will join with 
the Adult Choir at First Presbyterian, Boone, during the morning wor-

ship service at both churches. The combined choir will sing two an-
thems at the beginning of the 11:00 am service at Rumple and then 
travel to First Presbyterian in Boone, where they will sing the same an-

thems at the end of the 11:00 am service. Barring any travel delays, it 
should be a wonderful day for both congregations. Later that afternoon 

the choirs will join with both congregations in a joint Reformation Hymn 
Festival. The Hymn Festival will be held at Rumple Memorial Presbyteri-
an Church beginning at 4:00 pm. I have been working with Lisa Combs, 

the Director of Music at First Presbyterian, Boone along with accompa-
nists Eric Luke (Rumple) and Sylvia Rippy (First Presbyterian). Hymns 

that share a special connection with the Reformation will be sung by the choirs, congregation, 
and soloists from both churches. It promises to be a wonderful day of singing. I hope you can 
join us and bring a friend. 
 

Dave McCollum  
 

Rumple will host an All Saints Day Prayer Service on Wednesday, November 1, at 6:00 

p.m. in the sanctuary.  We will remember and give thanks for the many saints in each of our 

lives who have joined the saints of light.  This thirty minute service will include music, Scrip-

ture, time for silent prayer, and the naming of the special saints in our lives.  Friends and 

neighbors are welcome. Childcare will be provided. 

 

Can you help and check that the church doors are closed when you exit the building?  

Rumple has many doors and there are lots of people in and out of the building each day. This 

is a wonderful thing!  But, the staff often finds doors that have not been pulled closed- partic-

ularly the sanctuary doors closest to Main St. Thanks!  

 

PRESBYTERIAN /EPISCOPAL CAMPUS MINISTRY at Appalachian State needs our help in 

feeding hungry college students again this year! Reverend Stephanie Hankins, who is, with 

her family, an active part of our Rumple family, is the Presbyterian campus minister at ASU. 

If you are willing and able to provide a meal, but not able to deliver it to Boone, she is wiling 

to come up to Rumple and pick it up!   Dates meals are needed are: November 28, January 

16 and 30, February 20, March 20, April 24.  If you are able to help, please contact Stephanie 

directly at scoblehankins@gmail.com.  

 

Church Nurture 

2017 Fundraising Parking 

Lot Schedule                                                          

October 7—  Circle IV                                             

November 25 (Parade) - 

Christian Education  

This Photo by Unknown 

http://anotherchristianblog.org/2011/10/31/reformation-day-matters/


Concerns and Cares 

Rumple members  Brian Womack, as he travels to Puerto Rico with the Ameri-

can Red Cross; Darby Teander, Young Adult Volunteer, Bill and Pat Magruder, 

Patty Alexander, Brenda Lentz 

Family and friends of Rumple Dave McCollum’s mother, Dorothy McCollum, 

Norm and Melinda Wright’s son, Jon Wright, Joan and Kristen, friends of Leslie 

Novilla; Stanley Coffey, son of Betty Coffey; Phyllis Foster, friend of Wes Thomp-

son; Nathan Miller Jacobs; the Christian churches of Iraq; Ellen and Al Smith 

and their mission in Russia 

Congratulations to Bill and Linda Mauldin on the birth of their grandson,        

Eston James Earl, born September 26 to Meleah and Robert Earl, daughter of 

Bill and Linda.   

Please contact Hazel in the church office if you have other prayer concerns to 

add. 

If you go to the hospital and would like the church office to know, please remember 
to call or ask the hospital to call the church office. Your name and hospitalization is 

not shared with the congregation unless you give permission. 

Congregational Care If you or someone you know in the congregation would like a 

visit, please share this information with Kathy, an Elder, or contact the Church       

Office. 

Missed Worship? There are audio CD’s available of each worship service and they 
can be found in the library if you would like to check one out. 
 

There is a Medical Supply Loaner  Closet in the Rumple House with medical supplies 

to be used by anyone as needed.  

Stay Connected! Rumple publishes a weekly email newsletter. Keep up 
to date on the latest calendar and happenings at Rumple. Email Camer-

on Womack to be connected: educator@rumplechurch.org. 
 

Communion is served monthly during worship. If you or someone you 
know would like to have communion at home because of illness or      

mobility challenges, please call the church office. The next date elders 
will be taking home communion is October 1. 
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Office hours for Kathy are:              

Monday—Wednesday               
8:30-4:30                           

Thursday morning, sermon 
writing,                         

Thursday afternoon, visiting 


